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INTRODUCTION

The Statement of Basis developed by the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) for the Franklin Power 
Product/Amphenol (FPP/A) Facility was presented for public 
comment during the period of April 15 to May 30, 1997. The 
facility is located at the co’^ner of Hurricane Road and Hamilton 
Avenue in Franklin, Indiana. The Statement of Basis discussed 
several viable alternative remedies for cleaning up the facility 
and presented the remedy proposed by U.S. EPA. This Final 
Decision/Response to Comments document presents the comments 
provided by the public, U.S. EPA's responses to the comments, and 
also presents the remedy selected by U.S. EPA. The remedy 
selected by U.S. EPA is similar to the remedy proposed in the 
Statement of Basis, but has been modified as a result of 
additional information provided in "Report of an Evaluation of 
the On-site Recovery System", June 1997 submitted by the FPP/A 
Facility, FPP/A's comment, and Indiana-American Water Company's 
comment, which were provided in the public comment process.

SELECTED REMEDY

The selected remedy by U.S. EPA includes the institutional 
controls (facility deed restriction, restriction of water well 
di^illing permits, and advisory of confined space entry to sewer 
manholes) to prevent contact with contaminants^- operation of an 
existing on-site groundwater recovery system that is to be 
upgraded; implementation of an air sparge/soil vapor extraction 
(SVE) system that focuses on the focal point of contamination; 
and a monitoring system to evaluate' the results.

The June 1997 report submitted by the Facility concluded that the 
recovery system requires expansion- The report proposed that the 
pneumatic pumps in the recovery wells be replaced with 
submersible electric pumps, and that an additional recovery well 
be installed at a location west of the existing recovery wells. 
The proposed upgrade of the groundwater recovery system is 
incorporated into the selected remedy. The approximate location 
of the additional recovery well (RW-4) is shown in figure 4-1.

The electric pumps will increase the drawdown of groundwater 
levels at the facility and minimize the infiltration of 
contaminated groundwater into the storm sewer at the facility, 
thereby minimizing the discharge of contaminated water to



Hurricane Creek. The higher pump rates and the additional 
recovery well of the upgraded system will draw in a greater 
expanse and volume of groundwater and create more effective 
capture of contaminated groundwater. Upon completion of the 
recovery system upgrade, the system will be reevaluated.

In its comment concerning the Statement of Basis, the Facility 
stated that the east-west aligned sparge/SVE system near the 
southern facility boundary (included in U.S. EPA's proposed 
remedy) may not provide significant additional remediation to 
that of the focused (north-south aligned) sparge/SVE system 
addressing the highly contaminated area near the sanitary sewer. 
The comment also suggested that upgrades to the on-site recovery 
system should also be considered.

U.S. EPA evaluated the Facility's comment and concluded that the 
additional recovery well located to the west of the existing 
recovery wells can provide equivalent, if not better, control of 
off-site groundwater contaminant migration than a line of 
sparge/SVE wells. A recovery well installation will also require 
less development work and have fewer maintenance complications 
than a sparge/SVE system. Further, a sparge/SVE system achieves 
the most effective remediation when directed at the focal point 
of contamination.

Therefore, the remedy selected by U.S. EPA does not include an 
east-west aligned sparge/SVE system; instead it incorporates a 
sparge/SVE system that focuses on the highly contaminated area at 
the sanitary sewer line. Additionally, this sparge/SVE system is 
extended to address the area where concentrations of volatile 
organic compounds generally exceed 10,000 micrograms per kilogram 
in soils and 5000 micrograms per liter in groundwater (see figure 
4-1) .

Indiana-American's comment stated that they had reason to believe 
that contamination at the facility is impacting their well field 
that provides water to the citizens of Franklin, and that they 
would submit their findings on this matter in the near future. 
U.S. EPA has received their hydrological report on this matter 
and finds that the report presents a reasonable possibility of 
such impact. Therefore, the remedy includes the requirement that 
possible contaminate migration from the facility to the well 
field be investigated further. If such investigation presents 
significant evidence that the facility is impacting the well 
field, appropriate corrective action will be required.

The remedy selected by U.S. EPA has several advantages. The 
remedy can be readily implemented thereby expediting the 
remediation of the site. The sparge/SVE system which addresses



O

the focal point of contamination has the potential to achieve a 
high degree of remediation. The overall remedy, which includes 
institutional controls to prevent contaminant contact, 
containment of contaminated groundwater, remediation of the major 
source of contamination, and monitoring to assess the results, 
provides protection to human health and the environment. As 
noted in the response to comments section, public water supply 
systems must meet drinking water standards.
COMMENTS/RIISPONSES

Comment - Citizen inquired as to degree and nature of 
contamination near the southeast corner of facility and the 
associated health risks.

Response - Off-site groundwater contaminant concentrations at 
this location exceed State drinking water standards. However, 
Franklin residents are served by a commercial water supply system 
and consumption of the water is not expected. Since the 
contamination in this area is not of a highly toxic nature and 
occurs at depths of ten feet or more, no appreciable risk is 
incurred.

Comment - Citizen inquired as to how long the occurrence of the 
contamination at the facility had been known.

Response - This matter drew public attention in about 1984 when 
preliminary investigative activities and soil removal were 
performed at the facility.

Comment - Citizen inquired as to location and availability of 
public records so that the progress of the cleanup at the site 
can be followed.

Response - A Repository for the FPP/A Facility that contains the 
principal documents developed under the corrective action 
activities has been established in the Adult Reference 
Department, Johnson County Public Library, 401 State Street, 
Franklin, Indiana 46131. U.S. EPA will add critical documents to 
the repository as developed in the future. Interested parties 
should inquire at the front desk of the library for access to the 
repository.

Comment - Local reporter called and stated that the Statement of 
Basis contained considerable jargon and asked for a general 
explanation of the proposed remedy. The reporter also inquired 
as to why such extensive time period is required to move through 
the corrective action process.
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